Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal
OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS

Gainesville-Alachua County Regional Airport Authority

RE-ADVERTISEMENT
REQUEST FOR LETTERS OF INTEREST # 21-004
FOR CONSTRUCTION OF AN AIRCRAFT HANGAR FACILITY
AT THE GAINESVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT
The Gainesville-Alachua County Regional Airport Authority (GACRAA) is soliciting Letters of Interest from firms interested in partnering with the GACRAA in financing the construction and subsequent lease of an aircraft hangar of up to 12,000 s.f. The facility may include extensions for office and restroom space but must fit within the designated lot adjacent to 4375 NE 48th Ave. Those wishing to see the proposed hangar site should contact Lynn Noffsinger at the email address below.
To receive a copy of the RFI package contact Lynn Noffsinger, Contracts Administrator at lynn.noffsinger@flygainesville.com. The RFI will remain open until 4:30 p.m. on September 17, 2021.  Letters of Interest and supporting documents may be submitted via e-mail to Ms. Lynn Noffsinger, Contracts Administrator at lynn.noffsinger@flygainesville.com or delivered to the Authority’s Administrative Office, Gainesville Regional Airport, Attn: Lynn Noffsinger, 3880 N.E. 39th Avenue, Suite A, Gainesville, FL 32609.
Submissions received after 4:30 p.m. on September 17, 2021. will not be considered. Envelopes should be clearly marked RFI #21-004, “LOI Regarding Hangar Construction and Lease”. The official clock is located in the Authority’s Administrative Office. Email submissions should have Request for Letters of Interest 21-004 as the subject line.
GACRAA has identified the need for larger hangars to accommodate business jets and facilities for Specialized Aviation Services Organizations (SASO) serving the flying public.  Such services may include aircraft charter, aircraft mechanical services, aircraft electronics repair and installation (avionics shop), air ambulance services, etc. The GACRAA will consider proposals by those wishing to provide private aircraft storage, however, GACRAA places a high value on proposals providing needed aviation services to the public and significant employment.
The hangar facility and proposed services must conform with GACRAA’s Minimum Standards and Requirements for Aeronautical Activities at the Gainesville Regional Airport and GACRAA’s Private Hangar and Ancillary Office Space Minimum Standards.
GACRAA has designated approximately $450,000 of funding toward completion of the facility. The successful Proposer will provide the balance of the project cost to the GACRAA or to a construction trust account to ensure timely completion of the facility.
All interested Proposers shall submit a Letter of Interest on Company’s letterhead signed by a Principal of the Company along with a $10,000 (ten thousand and 00/100 dollars) Certified Check or Cashier’s Check as a good faith security deposit toward timely negotiation and execution of an Agreement with GACRAA. Upon selection of the favored Proposer, the security deposit of those proposer’s not selected shall be returned without interest. Should the selected Proposer choose not to enter into a good faith negotiation with GACRAA, the Proposer shall forfeit the security as liquidated damages, at the discretion of GACRAA.
By: Allan J. Penksa, Chief Executive Officer, Gainesville Regional Airport

